
 

Innes Community Council 

 
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 4th September 2018, in Garmouth and Kingston Golf 
Club, at 7.00 p.m. 
  
Present:   Mr S Anderson  Chair 
    Mr C Dunbar    
    Mr P Fitch 
    Mr J Mackie    
    Mrs A Speake 

     
 

In Attendance:  Cllr D Bremner  Moray Council 
    Mr I Catto   Elgin Community Council 
    Mr A Clarke 
    Ms C Davis   Inchberry DCA 
    Mr P Goodwin   Hopeman CA 
    Mr B Graham 
    Mr A Kerr 
    Cllr M Macrae   Moray Council 
    Mr A McNair 

Mrs A Milne   Minute Taker 
Cllr S Morrison  Moray Council 
Mr M Reid   Lennox Community Council 
Mrs G Stewart 
Mr E Wallace   Elgin Community Counci 
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The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 
Apologies 
 
No apologies were noted. 
  
Community Safety Partnership Report 
 
The Secretary reported on offences within the Fochabers/Lhanbryde 
area over the past month. 
 
Moray Councillors’ Reports 
 
Cllr Bremner reported on the situation with the Barmuckity 
development, work being undertaken in Lhanbryde by Scottish Water, 
and the position in respect of the Council’s budget. 
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Minutes of the Previous Meeting 
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 7th August 2018 were agreed as a 
correct record.  Proposed by Mr P Fitch and seconded by Mrs Speake.  
 
Matters Arising 
                                                           
There were no matters arising. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
 
The Treasurer reported on the situation with the bank accounts.  In 
view of the problems encountered the Treasurer proposed that the 
account be transferred to the Clydesdale Bank.  This was seconded 
by the Chair.  Signatories would be the Chair, Secretary and Mrs 
Speake. 
 
Dualling of A96 – Hardhillock to Fochabers – Innes CC Area 
 
The Secretary reported that there had been a meeting of Community 
Councils with Transport Scotland’s agent, at which a number of 
queries had been addressed. 
 
Following this meeting and a meeting of Innes Community Councillors 
the Secretary outlined the Council’s various observations for favouring 
Route R8. 
 
Representatives from other community organisations attending also 
made a number of observations, including concerns about the R8 
route at Dipple, and the very good consultation work undertaken on 
the Findrassie development. 
 
The Secretary would prepare a response to the latest proposals. 
 
Planning 
 
Details of all planning applications for the ICC area had been e-mailed 
to members. 
 
The Secretary reported that quarrying work seems to have stopped at 
Marchfield, that a Council Officer had been out checking on Laighhill, 
and that a traffic assessment was being undertaken on the Robertson 
development.  Mr Dunbar agreed to obtain a copy of the assessment. 
 
Defibrillators 
 
It was reported that 2 defibrillators were on order through Kieran’s 
Legacy for Garmouth and Kingston. 
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Correspondence/Consultations 
 
All correspondence and consultations had been circulated to 
members. 
 
Other Business 
 
SALMON FISHERIES BOARD has obtained funding for a Project 
Officer to training volunteers, and purchase the necessary equipment 
to undertake spraying of Giant Hogweed. 
 
 
Next Meeting 
 
Tuesday 2nd October 2018, at 7.00 p.m. at Lhanbryde Community 
Centre. 

 

 

  


